Greater Whitewater Lake Property Owners' Association (GWLPOA)
Spring
June 5, 2018

Officers Present: President Lillian Roy, Vice President Elaine Florczak, Treasurer Carol Marvin, Secretary Pat Koppelman

Director Present: Cathy Braun, Lynn Carter, Judy Dern, Nancy Dynkowski, Nancy Lindenmuth, Ginna Migley, Joyce Swartwood

Absent: Gloria Navarre

The previous Minutes were presented by the Secretary, voted on and accepted by the group. Carol Marvin presented the Treasurer's report. We have a balance of \$8,374.23 in our account. We filed a Non-Profit statement with the State of Wisconsin. The cost is \$19.90. We have recently donated \$500 to JNT for the Firework's Night on the Lake and \$400 to the Town of Whitewater for two buoys to distinguish the two dangerous spots on the lake. The buoys have been chained and weighted and new buoys do not appear to be needed. Lillian asked us to think where we would like to donate more money. Lillian also mentioned that all checks must have two signatures; Lillian's and Carol's. Membership is up to 273, it was 253 last year. It was mentioned that everyone likes to have a new Directory. Lillian mentioned they are a LOT of work. This year we had a great price for printing the Directories. It was noted there are 440 homes on the lake with approx. 700 in Lake Management District. Also a reminder: The Annual Meeting will be held on August 25. As many members of the Board as possible should be in attendance.

The wrap up of the Mystery Dinner was discussed. The mystery was fun but the food was not as expected. Elaine spoke to the Monte Carlo regarding the meat being too well done but acknowledged it was difficult to cook for the type of show we had. We had 71 registrations for the night. A good time was had by all. Elaine did a great job as usual.

June 30 is our annual free Hot Dog day at the Lion's Club on Whitewater Lake. Ginna Migley and Lynn Carter are handling the outing. The party will run from 11:30 -1:30. Judy Dern offered to make new signs as the old ones mentioned Camp Joy. Ginna and Lynn will put up the posters. Elaine will bring 240 hot dogs and chopped onions, Nancy D. will bring 240 buns, Nancy L will bring ketchup, and relish, Lillian will bring her Nesko and chips. Pat and Joyce are to bring 8 dozen cookies, Ginna, Lynn, Elaine, Pat and Lillian will bring coolers and a bag of ice in each. Paper products, napkins, and paper hot dog holders will be brought by Ginna and Lynn. Ginna will bring a crock pot. Ginna, Lynn and Lillian will be there at 10:00, all others should be there at 10:30.

The Whitewater Lake Golf Outing will take place on August 24 at 3:00pm and be a "Nine and Dine" night of golf at Willowbrook Golf Course in Whitewater. Gloria Navarre will run the golf outing with help from Joyce Swartwood. The main feedback was if there are not enough carts then what will the golf course do? And, if the group gets too big, can the course handle it?

A Game/Trivia night with dinner will take place on September 8. Pat Braun and Bernie Labovitch will handle music trivia questions, Nancy L will handle sports trivia questions, Elaine will handle entertainment trivia questions. People should bring additional various games for 6 or more people, suggestions are Farkel or Golf. It was decided that Greenie's would provide the dinner and drinks would be BYOB. A small token would be best for tickets, \$5 or\$10 for the night. Just to confirm people will commit and show up.

Lillian suggested a GWLPOA gmail address as she has been handling all the emails and it has become too much. Nancy L will work with Lillian to answer people's email questions. All agreed that there should be a separate gmail address. Lillian will still handle the Pontoon questions.

Suggestions were requested for the empty space in the Newsletters. All the Board liked Ernie's idea of "Swim Behind Buoys", and added "Ski in a Counter Clockwise Manner", and "Going slow in No Wake Zones". They are all suggestions to make the lake safer.

Submitted by:

Patricia Koppelman, Secretary